

Saturday, December 17 of 2022

WEEKLY MESSAGE OF THE VIRGIN MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED AT FATIMA, PORTUGAL, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN DE JESÚS

My dear children,

Due to the delicate and crucial planetary situation, due to the growing situation of immigrants and refugees, due to the evident reasons of serious situations concerning climate effects, and due to peoples and nations that are in chaos and in spiritual disorder, and for many more reasons that couldn't be reported in a single Message, the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, through the Maternal Heart of Mary, comes today to announce that:

From the first Friday of January 2023 onward, and through each Friday of 2023, the Most Chaste and Humble Heart of Saint Joseph will deliver His final weekly instructions so that souls may not only feel the closeness of the Chaste Paternal Heart of Saint Joseph, but also the human heart can be prepared to face the end of these times with courage and under the spirit of affiliation with Saint Joseph.

Through the final weekly Message series of Saint Joseph, which will conclude on the last Friday of 2023, the Hierarchy, united to the Supreme Will of the Father, will try to spiritually aid and assist those who need it most.

Thus, this Grace is offered by Saint Joseph himself, granted by the Eternal Father, and every week the souls devoted to Saint Joseph will receive the final Instructions that they will need for this last stage.

In this way, the Legacy of the Divine Messengers will be concluded, through the final Messages of Saint Joseph, as 2023 will indicate the beginning of the cycle's end from the last 15 years of Apparitions.

For this reason, My children, we invite you to avail yourselves of this final impulse so that as many souls as possible may come to God, the Eternal Father.

I thank you for responding to My Call!

Who blesses you,

Your Mother, the Virgin Mary, Rose of Peace.